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Important Reminders: Last day of Term 2 Friday 7th July 2.05pm dismissal  
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families 

It is difficult to believe that it is Week 9, Term 2, and this is 
our final newsletter for term. It has been an incredibly busy 
first semester and the students across all classes have 
been very fortunate to engage in so many rich learning   
opportunities both inside and outside of the classroom.   
This term, with the wet weather so harshly upon us, the  
staff having been working hard on creating some alternative    
engagement activities during lunch. This has enabled       
students to learn a  variety of new skills in an informal   

learning setting. 

The re-introduction of loose parts during many lunch breaks 
has given students the opportunity to borrow a variety of 
bits and pieces, where they can use their imagination to 
play and construct. Another initiative this term, has been the 
‘Kids in the Kitchen’ Cooking program on Thursdays, where 
students work together, learn how to cook simple recipes 
and utilise their numeracy and literacy skills. Both of these 
opportunities have been a huge success and been very  

popular amongst the students. 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday of Week 10, all families will be receiving an 
email with a digital copy of your child’s Semester One     
report. This is an opportunity to discuss and celebrate with 
them, their success and further  areas to focus on. If you do 
not receive this email, please contact the front office and we 

can   organise another copy to be emailed out for you. 

As this is our final copy for this term, I’d like to formally 
thank every student, staff member and   family at Modbury 
School P-6. I have been incredibly fortunate to have spent 
the last 6 months in this dynamic, caring and welcoming 
community, while Mary Ttikirou has been on leave. The way 
that families have embraced my presence in the school has 
been wonderful and  I’ve loved every  minute here.  The 
process for the appointment of a new Principal for the next 
5 years has commenced and the new appointment will be 
released to the school community once it has been formally 

finalised. 

Wishing everyone in our community a wonderful break and 
we hope that you manage to spend some quality time       

together doing the things that bring you happiness and joy. 

 

Michelle Parkes 

 

From the Principal 
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Modbury School Canteen News 
From LCC 

 
Learning Community C students have worked very hard this term to run a successful small business 
through the canteen. Our special lunch orders and snack food Fridays were an absolute hit. We have 
made over $800 in profit! Some of this money will be used for Year 6 graduation celebrations and the 
rest will go towards something in the school which will be decided on in collaboration with LCC        
students.  
 
Last week, our local MP Olivia Savvas, came to visit and see the canteen in action. The students       
explained to her how snack food Friday’s and special lunch orders have run this term. Olivia jumped in 
and helped students sell items and count the takings at the end of the day. It was a great opportunity 
for our students to share their learning with someone from the wider community and they really     
enjoyed talking and working with Olivia.  
 
Next week students will be preparing over 60 orders of frog in a pond. They are looking forward to 
preparing the jelly treats for their friends. LCC students and staff would like to thank Ms Parkes, 
Dilanjali, and the wider school community for supporting our business this term, without your support 
we couldn’t be successful. It has been such a rich learning experience for all students involved and we 
have seen some great examples of responsibility and leadership throughout this project. Students 
have developed skills in organisation, data collection, entry and analysis, food preparation, profit and 
loss, advertising, and money handling.  
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Next coffee and chat morning 

Thursday 6th July, 9am. 
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The Year 4, 5 and 6 students have the opportunity 

this year to participate in Intergenerational choir.  

Twice a term, the students walk to the Tea Tree 

Gully Library to work alongside the Sing for Joy 

Choir. We learn and sing songs that the choir    

perform and last week we were lucky enough to 

teach the choir some of the songs we knew,       

including our favourite warm song ‘Move forwards, 

Move Backwards’. 

Andrea Panozzo 

Performing Arts/Choir Teacher 

Important dates to remember for Term 2 Week 10 

Important dates  for Term 2 Week 10 

Monday 3rd July -Teacher Target Day 

Tuesday 4th July - Odd Sock Day 

Wednesday 5th July - NAIDOC Celebrations 

Thursday 6th July - Crazy Hair Day 

Friday 7th July - Casual Day & 2.05pm early dismissal 
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